



Bulletin – Tertiary Providers

20th March, 2020

Further advice on mass gatherings

The Government has announced today that there must <u>not be mass gatherings of more than 100 people</u> <u>indoors.</u> This does not apply to tertiary providers, schools, workplaces or public transport. This exemption for Tertiary Providers relates to the services essential to educational delivery only (graduations as an example are not essential).

This is in addition to <u>non-essential</u> gatherings being cancelled if the gathering involves more than 500 people in an indoor **or** outdoor setting.

Tertiary providers should seek to implement the Ministry of Health's recommendations on social distancing and hygiene (see links below) as far as possible, for both staff and students. You should give consideration to how to apply these in the context of classes, lectures, hostels and communal and social spaces. Our expectations are that you continue to use your discretion to manage the situation on the ground as best as possible.

We encourage providers to give calm, accurate and reassuring messages to your students. If they are well, students should attend class as usual. Students who are unwell should stay at home

If you have a particular concern about a student or staff member, ask the student or staff member to call Healthline on 0800 358 5453 (or +64 9 358 5453 for international SIMS). Healthline has translators and interpreters available 24/7 in 150 languages.

Education sector agencies are reviewing rules and guidelines on funding and quality assurance and what support you need in your continued engagement with staff and students. Agencies are working with TEOs now to provide direct information and please continue to use usual channels for any queries that you have.

Meanwhile, if you have concerns or are aware of problems being raised by students, we encourage you to continue to raise these with the relevant agencies, as listed below.

For health advice, please refer to the Ministry of Health's website.

https://www.health.govt.nz/our-work/diseases-and-conditions/covid-19-novel-coronavirus

To keep updated on travel restrictions and visa information visit https://www.immigration.govt.nz/about-us/media-centre/news-notifications/coronavirus-update-inz-response

Phone: Fax

For additional advice for tertiary providers/whare wananga visit the Ministry of Education website http://www.education.govt.nz/novel-coronavirus-2019-ncov-3/

For Cross-agency information about COVID-19 (novel coronavirus), including health advice and travel restrictions visit the All-of-Government website https://www.govt.nz/covid-19-novel-coronavirus/